Village of Coxsackie
Workshop Minutes
December 8, 2022

The Workshop Meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 6:00 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. 

The Board entered into an Attorney/Client privileged session with Village Attorney, Robert Stout at 6:00 p.m.

The Board returned to the regular Workshop Meeting at 7:05 p.m.

Correspondence Sent

The Board discussed a letter sent to Brian Wallace declining to act on his request to mow between the sidewalk and road in front of his property on Mansion Street. After the Board discussed Mr. Wallace’s issue of mowing previously, the Trustees directed the Mayor to do an agreement with Ms. Hillicoss regarding her issue of mowing, which the Mayor is still working on. The Board members all declined to address Mr. Wallace’s request to have the Village Department of Public Works mow by edge of the road, and given that they have discussed it at least 4 times, and two of those with him present, they do not plan on further addressing this matter. 

Water & Sewer Requests

The Board deliberated on the following water & sewer requests received:

Sitcer Construction, 11933 State Route 9W-A water bill of over $11,000.00 owed. Back on April 22, 2022, Sitcer Properties, LLC bought 11933 State Route 9W. The home was a foreclosure and was purchased from a bank down in Georgia. There was never a final water/sewer bill done for the closing on the property at that time. When Sitcer Construction took possession of the property, they discovered 3-4 feet of water in the basement. Work was completed and the house was sold to Brandon Jacobs on August 26, 2022. There was never a final water/sewer bill done for the closing at the property at this time either. In September 2022, a bill for water and sewer was received showing that there was an issue with past due water/sewer charges. This is an error on all parties involved. The attorneys and title companies should have addressed the past due water/sewer charges owed at both closings that took place. When the Board discussed this issue last month, the Board offered to reduce the bill down to $5,000.00, and Sitcer Construction countered the offer proposing that it be reduced to $3,000.00. The Mayor suggested that the difference be split, and it be reduced to $4,000.00. Sitcer Construction seemed to agree, so long as they pay $3,000.00 and the new owner pays $1,000.00. After further deliberation, the Board is contemplating a reduction down to $5,000.00, and offering a payment plan to pay off the balance. The Mayor will reach out to Sitcer Construction to let him know of the Board’s proposal. 

Rosemarie Craw, 138 South River Street-Requesting a waiving of penalty in the amount of $30.32, for having to have her water meter checked and the issue extending past the due date. The Board agreed to place it on the agenda for the Board Meeting. 

Clarisa McRae, Power of Attorney for Walter Brandow, formerly of 37 Washington Avenue-Requesting removal of penalties in the amount of $21.24. The Board agreed to place it on the agenda for the Board Meeting. 

Fire Chief’s Vehicles/Town Contract

The Mayor met with the Town of Coxsackie about taking over the fire contract. They were initially receptive to the idea. He met with the new Hose Company #3 Board, and they will consider it. If both parties return in favor, then he will ask the Fire Chief to draw up a vehicle plan.  

Sunset Vista Residents

The Village is having an issue with Sunset Vista residents not paying water/sewer bills. Because of the agreement that stemmed from the lawsuit with Charles Izzo, the owner, the responsibility of paying the water/sewer bills falls on the tenants, not the landlord. The tenants are billed directly. Letters were sent out to residents reminding them that they are to pay the Village directly every quarter, and not Mr. Izzo. Because the tenants do not pay property taxes, unpaid water/sewer bills cannot be levied like other town accounts. The only recourse for non-payment is shutting the water off. This may have to be revisited in the spring. 

Columbia-Greene Humane Society

The Village needs to renew the contract with Columbia-Greene Humane Society. Prices have not changed. The Dog Control Officer has not had to take a dog there in the last year, but the Village has a contract in place in case that is needed. The Board agreed to place it on the agenda for the Board Meeting. 

United Public Service Employees Union (UPSEU)

The Village has received a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) to consider for approval. This is for the term of June 1, 2022 to May 31, 2025 for Water and Wastewater employees. It includes 2% raises each year retroactive back to June 1st, some changes to the longevity amounts, an increase in on-call compensation, the addition of three personal leave days, the allowance of sick leave to be taken in increments of fifteen minutes, and a $50 increase in work shoe allowance. The Board agreed to place it on the agenda for the Board Meeting.

Volunteer Firefighter Property Tax Exemption

The Greene County Administrator’s Office provided the Village with a copy of a bill that is before Governor Hochul, that will provide authority for a municipality to provide a 10% property tax exemption for volunteer firefighters. There is nothing to act on at this time. If passed, there are certain criteria that a volunteer firefighter must meet, such as, they need to be an active member of the fire department, and they have to live in that taxing jurisdiction. 

NY Restore Grant

Greene County Economic Development approached the Village to submit a letter of intent for a NY Restore Grant for the Dolan Block buildings on South River Street. Greene County will do all paperwork and cover any cost, they just needed the Village to be the sponsor. James Hannahs from the County was supposed to attend the meeting tonight and discuss, but he was unable to make it. He will come next month to talk about the grant. 

Other Items

Mayor Evans stated that both the Parade of Lights and Christmas by the River events were well attended and successful. He said that they need to work on better traffic control for the Parade of Lights next year.  

Correspondence Received 

The Board discussed a letter received from Young & Sommer, LLC, representing Verizon Wireless, providing required notification for a cell tower proposed for Farm to Market Road, near Briarwood Drive, in the Town of Athens. 

Other Items

Mayor Evans stated that the award announcement for the NY Forward Grant submissions is expected to occur before Christmas. This is the grant that the Village applied for in order to receive money for work on downtown revitalization. 

Trustee Daoust stated that a new heater was installed in the Police Department locker room by electrician Barry Rausch. It seems to be working well. 

A motion to enter into Executive Session at 7:50 p.m. to discuss the potential disciplinary action against police officer [name withheld] was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to come out of Executive Session at 8:13 p.m. and return to the normal Workshop Meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:13 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

